THE COUNSELOR UPDATE

Official newsletter of Farmington High School Counseling Center



SENIOR UPDATES

All Outside Credits Due by May 19!

All online and Northridge credits MUST be completed by May 19. If credits are not completed, students risk graduation and/or not having their name in the program for graduation.

Are You Going to Graduate?

All seniors MUST check their graduation summaries to ensure eligibility for graduation. All U's MUST be cleared by May 12th.

Academic Honors at Graduation

Click Here to Apply. All Applications are DUE April 14th by 2:30pm.

Scholarship Reporting

Click Here to report scholarship amounts. All Scholarship reporting is DUE APRIL 24th

4th Term is Survey Time

Seniors will have 3 Survey Checkpoints in their Summit MAPS class. Be sure to complete all 3!

IMPORTANT DATES!

April 14 | Academic Honors Application Due April 24 | Senior Scholarship Reporting Due April 27 | Thirsty Thursday Final Bash April 28 | Senior Exit Survey Due April 28 | Senior Counselor Survey Due May 12 | All U's Must Be Cleared

May 19 | All Outside Credits Due



GRADUATION CEREMONY INFO

Graduation will be held May 25th at 1pm at the Dee Event Center. Please watch your email for a Graduation Letter for details. If you have not ordered cap and gown etc, you will want to go to <u>Jostens.com</u> to complete an order.

DO YOU QUALIFY AS A CTE PATHWAY COMPLETER?

Click Here to access the information and application link. Pathway Completers earn a Medallion they can wear at Graduation. Application must be completed by May 12.

COURSE SELECTION CHANGES?

Course Selection for the 2023–2024 year has been completed. If your student did not enter a course selection, counselors have made it for them.

If students need changes before the end of the year, they can email their counselor to request the changes.

After the end of the school year, all changes will need to be made on class change night (held on the 2nd night of school). The only exception to this will be students with holes in their schedules, teacher requested changes, and seniors with DTC, Early College, or Home Release requests.

JUNIOR UPDATES

ACT Scores

Juniors who took the State ACT will be able to access their scores online if they have completed the process to create an online account (this information was provided to students in their MAPS class). If a student did not complete the online account process, they will need to wait to receive their scores in the mail. This usually takes about 6 weeks.

SUMMER ONLINE CLASS SIGN-UP

Summer Online Class Sign-Ups will be available on myDSD in the coming weeks. Make sure your student logs in and selects the Summer Course Request and chooses which courses they would like to take over the summer. Counselors will not be adding classes for students this summer.



Go to actstudent.org to sign up for national testing dates

Take the ACT Again!

Most scholarships are still requiring an ACT score. The June, September and October National Testing dates are a great time to take the ACT again to try for a better score and ensure you have enough time to send your score to colleges. To sign up, log in to your account at actstudent.org

SOPHOMORE UPDATES

Take the ACT!

The end of your sophomore year is a great time to take the ACT for the first time. No prep class needed! Establishing a baseline score is a great way to start focusing your ACT prep efforts in areas you need most. To sign up, go to actstudent.org



CREDIT RECOVERY

Summer Credit Recovery will be available to students who have failed classes during the school year. Details will be available in May and will be sent to students in need of recovery.

HAVE QUESTIONS ABOUT CE CLASSES?

Come to CE Night! Learn about earning your Associates Degree or Certificate of Completion at graduation and more! Click Here for details.